                                                                                                                                                                                                                                  NCFIE BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

March 15, 2018 BOARD MEETING

 MINUTES 

Board Members in Attendance: 
Board Members Conference Call in:  Kathleen Rich-New, John Franz, and Karen Shmukler, Tracy Little
Members not in attendance:
 John VanDenBerg
Others in Attendance: Dr. Patricia Nellius, Consultant, Laurie Anna Blackburn, Board Liaison, Jim Carlson, and Jessica Simmons
Kathleen opened the meeting, welcomed all in attendance.   She then indicated that Karen needed to leave the meeting early and asked to modify the order of business on the agenda.     
Motion:  John Franz moved to address the two motions under new business: NCFIE Perspective Board Member and Newco board members, before the Board Consultant Report and to accept the March 15, 2018 agenda as modified.   This was seconded by Tracy and the motion passed unanimously.   
Kathleen then reminded members that if they had a real or perceived conflict of interest to please complete the Conflict of Interest form and provide it to Laurie Anna Blackburn.  No conflicts were reported.  

Motion:  Tracy moved to approve the November 9th and December 17, 2017 board meeting minutes.  This was seconded by John Franz and the motion passed unanimously. 
Dr. Nellius shared that former Board Member Dan Naylor recommended Mr. Jonathan Cloud as a prospective candidate for the NCFIE Board.  She then indicated that the BFP Board has approved his recommendation and referenced Mr. Cloud’s resume included in member’s board materials for review and consideration.   

Motion:  John Franz moved to approve Mr. Jonathan Cloud to serve on the NCFIE Board of Directors.  This was seconded by Karen and the motion passed unanimously. 
Dr. Nellius reported the BFP Board of Directors appointed her and Valerie Holmes to serve on the Newco board of directors.  The first meeting occurred on February 27, 2018 and the board selected the official name of the new company to be Systems of Care Technology Solutions and the Data Platform was named Wraparound Care Management System (CMS).  She then asked the board to entertain a motion to appoint her and Valerie to serve on the new company board of directors.
Motion:  Karen moved to appoint Dr. Patricia Nellius and Valerie Holmes to serve on the Systems of Care Technology Solutions Board of Directors. This was seconded by Tracy and the motion passed unanimously. 
Kathleen then asked Dr. Nellius to present her NCFIE Consultant Board Report
Consultant Report
Dr. Nellius reported The Family First Prevention Services Act (FFPSA) was signed into law on February 9, 2018 and recapped the key changes and opportunities with capacity building for the C.A.R.E.S.  National Replication as outlined in her narrative. 

Dr. Nellius shared the contract with CCNY in Erie County, NY has been executed with services scheduled to begin in March. The scope of work is focused on the development of Wraparound training curriculum and professional development of the child welfare vendor network providers. It is anticipated that the NCFIE will also be contracting with the Erie County Government to assist with change management.  A meeting is scheduled in May with the County Coalition.  

Dr. Nellius was pleased to report Orange County Florida was awarded a system of care grant and they are piloting a Wraparound program for homeless youth that will require all providers to obtain certification through the NCFIE.

Dr. Nellius provided a status update on the Volusia/Flagler as outlined in her consultant report.

Dr. Nellius conveyed the application to be a CEU provider was submitted to CE Broker and is pending an official approval. 
Dr. Nellius concluded her report stating revisions to the documentation posted on the CEBC have been submitted to include clarification on the requirements for agencies that are interested in submitting the C.A.R.E.S. model in proposals to ensure interested parties contact the NCFIE in advance of making submissions.

Jim reported on March 8th; the last day of the legislative session; the C.A.R.E.S. Replication expansion request; along with many others special appropriation requests, was dropped from the budget as legislators were consumed with the school shooting in Parkland and seeking additional monies to fund for school safety.  He then shared he is meeting with Mark Jones CEO of Community Partnership For Children to review funding resources. 
Kathleen was pleased to report that Karen submitted an article to CNN: Harder schools won’t stop the violence.  Karen briefly spoke about the article and provided insight on her opinion.  Kathleen then asked Laurie-Anna to provide the following link to the article:

https://www.cnn.com/2018/03/02/opinions/hard-schools-arent-the-answer-to-shootings-shmukler-opinion/index.html
Financials
Jessica referred to the Statement of Revenues & Expenditures for the seven months ending January 31, 2018 and stated that the total Revenue for the year is just over $67K with expenses just over $69K.  She then reported the Professional & Consulting Fees variance is high and is attributed to the Breakthrough Consulting Contract with Dr. Nellius; it will continue to be over budget; however the expense is allocated to the contracts she procures and the revenue will be used to offset the cost.  She then noted supplies expense and Community Training Conferences is over and is attributed to the Wraparound certification training.  Dr. Nellius asked if January includes the revenue generated from the Wraparound certification training.  Jessica reported the training generated Revenues of $42, 786, Expenses of $18, 367 with a net profit of $24,419 recognized in January 2018. 
Kathleen asked Dr. Nellius to provide a Newco status update in Patrice Grier’s absence (she was attending a mandated staff training).  Dr. Nellius shared that Patrice was going to speak from a legal standpoint on the status of filing the Newco documents.  Jim indicated that both the BFP Board and NCFIE board were given the opportunity to review the contract over a 5 day review period.  Upon completion of the Articles and Bi-laws both boards will be given a 5 day review period; any questions and concerns can be addressed with Jim and if none are raised Patrice will move forward with filing the corporate documents.   There were no questions raised. 
Board Member Remarks

Kathleen again thanked Karen for recapping the article she submitted to CNN.  She then noted on March 11th 60 Minutes had a segment on Child Abuse Prevention. 
Kathleen then asked members to consider convening the next meeting at the same time during the 3rd week of May; 16th, 17th or 18th.  She asked Laurie-Anna to send out a meeting poll.  
Motion: Tracy moved to adjourn.  This was seconded by John Franz and the motion passed unanimously.   

Respectfully Submitted,

Laurie Anna Blackburn
Board Liaison
Approved at the NCFIE Board of Directors Meeting on May 17, 2018
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